AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 16th day of June, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor              
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

        


        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Absent:
        George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman            

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Cathy McCarty from William A. Smith & Son led the pledge to the flag.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


8B.  ( Add On)   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-93 Withdrawal 


14.  (Add On)    HOME RULE REQUEST
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve this audit in the amount of $475,429.00 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

5.
INSURANCE RENEWAL: William A. Smith and Son (Cathy McCarty)


Cathy McCarty Executive Vice President from William A. Smith & Son Insurance, came before the Board. Ms. McCarty said there is a slight change in the premiums which are $298,081.58 for 2010 and they were $298,173.13 for 2009. Everything else remains the same as last year. It is her advice that the Town should not go out to market this year for competitive prices for stability purposes. Ms. McCarty reviewed the policy with the Board members. (see attached) She suggested that the Town increase their liability insurance and several of the Town’s building values should be increased. Ms. McCarty said the new filtration

building will have to be added to this policy, suggested reviewing what buildings are located in the flood zone and a fire works supplement for 2010 will needed.


Supervisor Booth said the Board will vote on this matter at the June 21st Town Board Meeting and he thanked Ms. McCarthy for coming tonight. 
  
6.
GOLDEN VISTA


Supervisor Booth stated Golden Vista is on 18.25 acres in a R-3 zone. It is a 164 unit development of which 18 units are affordable units on 18.25 acres an R-3 zone. 


Councilwoman Greene arrived at 7:24 p.m. 
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Mark Taylor, attorney for the Town, said the applicant previously had an approval for a senior citizen housing complex. The site is located in a R3 District. The complex consisted of 188 units. The 164 unit project has been reviewed by the Planning Board and made a recommendation that this board grant a density bonus. This project is consistent with the Comprehensive Plan.  

Kirk Rother said he reviewed sections 185-21 and 185-25 of the Town’s Code. 185-21 says the buffer strips for the propose project is 40 feet and section 185-25 states an increased side yard setbacks for single family residential home sites should be 60 feet. They are asking for a 50 feet side yard in the area the of Meadow Hill School.   


Mr. Taylor said the applicant is here tonight to request an increased density and a modification in the setback standard. 


Councilwoman Greene said she has a DVD with information from Rockland County who has a town with affordable housing. She invited the Board Members to review it.   


Supervisor Booth said he, James Osborne, Town Engineer and Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, will draft a proposal for a procedure for affordable housing for the Town of Newburgh.  


Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the Board appoint a voluntary board to address affordable housing in the Town of Newburgh. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio, based upon the recommendation of the Planning Board the Town Board, is hereby authorizing pursuant to Code section 185-47 the proposed Golden Vista market rate/affordable multifamily residential project at a density of 164 units of which 18 units most be affordable and is approving modification / establishment of minimum setbacks and dimensional requirements for the project as set forth in the Garling Associates memorandum of May 21, 2010 to the Town Board with the modification of the minimum one yard setback from 30 feet to 50 feet and the addition of a 40 foot buffer requirement. This authorization is conditioned upon the Planning Board conducting a public hearing on the applicant’s amended site plan application and the residents on Alex Drive being notified of this meeting.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello said at some point the Town is going to have to create a commission to handle the affordable housing projects.

Mr. Taylor said this motion will allow the applicant to go back to the Planning Board with an amended site plan application. The Planning Board, with this vote, will apply these standards for density, setbacks and buffers etc. to their amended application. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
FILTRATION PLANT OPERATOR CONTRACT


Supervisor Booth said that James Osborne has solicited a quote from another firm specializing in professional management of water departments. The Town’s contract with CAMO expired in January of 2010. He said the supervisor for the Water Department did retire and if the Board decides not to approve a firm who specializes in water treatment then the Town has to hire a qualified employee for the Filter Plant. 

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       JUNE 16, 2010       PAGE 3


The Board members asked for 3 quotes and they wanted to review the information they received tonight before they make a decision.  

Councilman Piaquadio said CAMO has done a superb job with managing the Water Department and hesitates to change. 


Councilwoman Greene asked to have the material in time to review and make a decision at the June 30th Audit Meeting. 
8.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.     T-94 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the payment of the May 2010 vouchers submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital, in the amount of $719.02. The funds will be withdrawn from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. (Add On) T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the payment of the May 2010 vouchers submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $348.08. The funds will be withdrawn from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Bid Award for Purchase & Installation of Emergency Equipment


James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, came before the Board. Mr. LaColla said there is a clause in the bid that allows the Town to reuse any equipment that is serviceable. Hudson Valley Public Safety Lighting was the sole bidder. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 15, 2010, submitted by James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, to award the 2010 Purchase & Installation of Emergency Equipment bid to Hudson Valley Public Safety Lighting, in the amount of $31,900.50. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.
CODE COMPLIANCE:


A.     Reciprocal Agreement for Gasoline Fueling Services


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town has consolidated to a single gasoline fueling facility which has a pump in each dispenser incase there is a mechanical failure in one there is still a backup. The facility is backed up by an emergency generator. The recent power outage enlightened the Town that there are disasters the Town is not prepared for and it was suggested that the Town work on a back up fueling services. Thomas Dubetsky, Public Safety Officer and Chief of Police John Mahoney reached out to the Town of New Windsor to inquire if they would be interested in sharing a Reciprocal Agreement for Gasoline Fueling Services with the Town of Newburgh. This agreement will enable the Town of Newburgh a back up in case of an emergency and keep Town 
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vehicles on the road in the case of an emergency. A second recommendation is to apply for gasoline credit cards to gas stations that are open twenty four hours a day and make the cards available in an emergency or if the Town of New Windsor is not available.


Councilman Piaquadio said that Orange County has gas fuel tanks that are gravity fed. This could be a third alternative for the Town. He asked someone to contact them to see if they are interested in having a Reciprocal Agreement for Gasoline Fueling Services with the Town of Newburgh. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town of Newburgh is still going to work with the fire districts.


Supervisor Booth said the fire districts have smaller gas tanks and there is  concern about fuel availability. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize the Town of Newburgh to negotiate a formal agreement with the Town of New Windsor and neighboring municipalities to enter into Reciprocal Agreement for Gasoline Fueling Services. This agreement will be reciprocal in nature allowing for each municipality to turn to the other should their diesel or gasoline fueling capabilities become disabled. The agreement will entail the provisions for reimbursement once the emergency has concluded and the affected municipality is back to normal. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth and Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, to submit an application for fuel gas cards to Mobil and Sunoco for credit cards. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.     Return of T-88 Escrows: 

(i)  Newburgh Capitol Group (Office Depot)
Supervisor Booth said Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, is requesting the return of the escrow money for Office Depot. The original Landscape Inspection Fee was in the amount of $2,000.00 and he is requesting the return of $1,895.00.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 26, 2010, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, to return the T-88 escrow money (60-3-41.21) for Newburgh Mall (Newburgh Capital Group, LLC) Office Depot in the amount of $1,895.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

(ii) Armistead Mechanical
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Stiteler has requested the return of Armistead Mechanical, LLC Soil and Erosion Control Fee and Landscape Inspection Fee. The original amount was $2,000.00 and the request is for $1,667.50.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 7, 2010, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, to return the T-88 escrow fee (balances) 17-1-64 for the Soil and Erosion Control Fee and Landscape Inspection Fee for Armistead Mechanical, LLC, in the amount of $1,667.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
11.
PARKS & RECREATION: Seasonal Hires

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 11, 2010 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Chris Ott to the position of Seasonal Recreation Aide at a pay rate of $7.25 per hour and a starting date of June 17, 2010. The funds for this position are available in appropriation code 7140-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated Chris Ott will replace Scott Weintraub, who was previously approved and has since declined the position.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
COMPUTER SERVICES AGREEMENT

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has a service agreement with Fred Lewis who has changed their name to Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. They are still located at 198 Willow Avenue in Cornwall, New York.
Mark Taylor said that there was an additional rider prepare that was prepared with the previous contract that contains standard contract language. The rider will be attached to the new contract. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the June 1, 2010 agreement between Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. having an address at 198 Willow Avenue, Cornwall, New York 12518 and the Town of Newburgh, a municipal corporation of the State of New York, with its principal office located at 1496 Route 300, Newburgh, New York with the attached rider from the previous Fred Lewis contract. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $3,000.00 from the Computer Maintenance Fund to purchase a block of time from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. locate at 198 Willow Avenue, Cornwall, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a block of time, in the amount of $3,000.00 from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. locate at 198 Willow Avenue, Cornwall, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


MOTION was made at 8:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the medical history of a Town Employee. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


MOTION was made at 8:48 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


13.
CSEA: Sick Bank Donation

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth and a representative from the CSEA Unit 7913 to create a sick bank for Edith Johnson. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


The Board then addressed all of the Executive Session items. 

15.
EXCUTIVE SESSION:

MOTION was made by at 8:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made at 8:48 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


The following motions were made.

A. Marlboro School District Litigation

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the execution of the stipulation discontinued action in the matter of the Board of Education of Marlboro Central School District against the Town of Newburgh. That stipulation includes a payment by the Town of Newburgh to Marlboro Central School District in the sum of $27,500.00 within thirty days after the date stipulation has been totally executed. The funds will be drawn from the Consultants Budget Line Item subjected to Supervisor’s Booth verification with the Town’s Accountant that this is an appropriate use of those monies. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 


Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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B. Impact Officer Appointment


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello for the continuation of the Impact Officer for the Town of Newburgh Police Department starting July 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 


Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


The Board then went back to item number 14 on the agenda.
14.
(Add On) HOME RULE REQUEST: Speed Camera Request
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Board passed a Resolution regarding the Home Rule Request for speed cameras on April 9, 2009. He has been informed that the Resolution is invalid because the Resolution has to be passed in the same calendar year that it is submitted. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Approving Home Rule Request for An Act to Amend the Vehicle and Traffic Law in Relation to Establishing the Civil Liability of Vehicle Owners for Maximum Speed Limit Violations in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

16. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:53 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
